American Township Trustees

	March 28, 2022


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present: Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler, and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Mohler by Trustee Basinger to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 14, 2022.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to go into executive session for reasons of employee compensation. Roll call, all yes. 

Police Chief Haines stated that he and Officer Smith will be switching some of there hours to better patrol the township, still both working 40 hr/each per week. 

Road Superintendent Holmes will have the preliminary hearing with county for the road program this week. Also, he has a cost of $10,283.32 for painting and striping, along with a cost of $10,800 for road brooming/sweeping from Perfect Sweep Inc. Finally, he has some cost for street fogging, which will basically make the roads looked new and sealed better. There is also a drainage project on Bluelick and Mr. Holmes is in contact with the county on that process. The townships estimated share is about $350,000 at this time and he will keep Trustees updated on that project moving forward. 

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to pay $10,283.32 to the county for the cost of painting and striping for 2022 road program. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Basinger to pay $10,800 to Perfect Sweep, Inc. for street sweeping and brooming for 2022 road projects.  Roll call, all yes. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Code Enforcer Brickner stated there are four rezoning and appeals hearings coming up in April. He also has information on AEP changes that are coming up within American Township but should be on existing traction lines. He also is going to get a price to add some screening/decals for the front door and garage doors of the township house. 

Chief Hadding gave the statistics for the fire department for the month of March.

Trustee Vandemark stated that the Trustees are in discussion with the commissioners along with the other townships for dispatch services and payment plans and will continue to monitor the progress in hopes of a mutual agreed upon contract. 

The regular meeting was postponed for executive session.

The regular meeting resumed.

[bookmark: _Hlk99388536]Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                    Larry Vandemark, Chairman

